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President's Message 

By Larry Dozier 

 
 

Greetings Members.  
 
 
The first meeting of 2017 was held and completed on schedule.  It was my first meeting 
as President.  I am on a steep learning curve trying to read mission statements, policy 
and procedure manuals and past newsletters.  We have a good mix of experienced 
members and new people on the Board.  With their help I believe we will continue to 
move forward, learn from past experiences, and continue to improve. 
 
The Board has not yet had the opportunity to have a Board meeting to develop plans 
and goals for 2017.   We will be bringing those plans to future membership meetings for 
input and further development.  Based on some discussions and my thoughts I will list 
some things we will be considering:  1) Improved acoustics at meetings so we can all 
hear; 2) Adding to our membership; 3) Poker Rides and Tack Sale; 4) Getting our 
committees staffed and operating; 5) Having more rides and more fun with greater 
participation; 6) Chainsaw and crosscut saw certification; 7) Trail work. 
 
That is enough to think about for now.  I look forward to seeing you all at future 
meetings.  
  

Larry Dozier  
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 

2017 MVBCH Officers 

President 

Larry Dozier 

Vice President 

Cindy Clare 

Secretary 

Ronaele Martin 

Treasurer 

Ted Saunders 

 

Board of Directors 

Judith Franklin (1Yr) 

Wayne Schaaf (2 Yr) 

Tif Rodriguez – Past Prez 

 

State Board Reps. 

Tif Rodriguez 

Wayne Schaaf 

Alternate: Cindy Clare 

 

Committee 

Chairpersons 

 

Education: 

Larry Dozier 

Membership/Fund 

Raising: 

Cindy Clare 

Ted Saunders 

Larry Dozier 

Social:  

Open 

Trail Work:  

Wayne Schaaf, 

Lyn Rowley 

Political:  

Tif Rodriguez 

Public Service 

Announcement:   

Open 

Volunteer Hours 

Coordinator:  

Jan Gilbert 

Recon Committee:  

Ted Saunders 

Jan Gilbert 

 

Newsletter Editor 

Lyn Rowley 

 (submission deadline is 

the 10th of the month) 

 

Web Site Support 

Latifia Rodriguez – 

Interim 

Mesa Verde Back Country 

Horsemen 

P.O. Box 812 

Cortez, CO  81321 

www.mesaverdehorsemen.com 

mvbchorsemen@yahoo.com 

February 7th – 

Monthly meeting.  

Elks, Cortez , buy 

your dinner @ 6:30, 

meeting starts at 

7:00  

January 2017 

M V B C H 

It’s time to renew your membership.  Renew now for the 

new year – 2017.  See the membership form below.  We 

must have a new form completed by everyone. 
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MVBCH MONTHLY MEETING 
January 3, 2017 

 

Meeting called to order: 7:00pm 

 

 Meeting was called to order by new president, Larry 

Dozier. 

 Larry welcomed everyone in attendance and thanked 

them for coming. 

 He thanked Tif for putting the agenda together and 

getting it out. 

 He thanked Lyn for putting the treasurer’s report 

together. 

 He thanked Sharon for calling all the members and 

reminding them of the meeting. 

 There were no comments on the agenda. 

 Our last meeting was on November 1, 2016 as there 

was no scheduled meeting in December. 

 Larry asked for any comments regarding that 

meeting. There were no comments so he asked for a 

motion to approve. Tif so motioned and it was 

seconded by Sharon. Motion was passed. Minutes 

were approved. 

 Lyn gave the treasurer’s report at the request of Ted 

Saunders,the new treasurer. She cited the 

expenditures and the ending balance. 

 The treasurer’s report was approved as given. 

Forms for renewal of membership were handed out. 

Please take time to renew your membership. Lyn 

stated memberships could be renewed until March 

2017. She also stated that 12 members/families had 

renewed as of this meeting. There were 40 members 

on the roster last year. 

 A sign up sheet was sent around and all present 

introduced themselves as well. 

Welcome to guest Kerry O. 

                                       

                                  Committee Reports (5 minutes 

each, further discussion if needed) 

1. Education-None 

            Thanks to Judith and Keith for their work last 

year. 

       2.Fundraising/membership 

             Cindy is heading up the tack sale. 

              New(active)members are needed. Any 

suggestions/ideas would be appreciated. 

             A poker ride was discussed. Last year’s went 

well. Further discussion is needed. 

              Again, any input from members would be 

welcomed. 

      3. Trail work-None 

      4. Social-Thankmas went off well. Thank you 

Lyn!  

      5. Recon- Jan and Ted are working on areas to 

ride when the weather is agreeable. 

      6. Volunteer hours- Tif and Jan explained a little 

as to how the hours work and why it is important to 

report them. These hours are translated into dollars by 

the BLM and the Forest Service and give the BCH the 

right to have input on trail use by equestrians. Thank 

you Jan for your work on putting the hours together 

and reporting them. 

 

 OLD BUSINESS 

   Tif attended the last meeting of the Paths to Mesa 

Verde. It was held in Mancos. This trail is in the early 

stages of planning but if equestrians want to be part of 

it they need to attend the meetings. The next one will 

be held in Cortez. No date as of yet. 

 

 NEW BUSINESS 

   The new board is getting itself organized. There 

was no December meeting due to illness and weather. 

Tif and Lyn are of invaluable help in our getting 

organized. 

    Increasing membership  Any ideas anyone? 

    Family friendly camp outs once a month? 

    Our next board meeting is on January 17,2017.  

    We will be putting the calendar together for the 

year. Please let us have your input. 

   Also, anyone can advertise in the newsletter. Please 

contact Lyn. 

     Meeting adjourned at 8:00pm. 

 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

 

Ronaele Martin 

Secretary 

 

 
 
 



 
3 

 

 

 MEMBER SALUTE 
 
Thought it would be a good idea to have a Salute to 
our members who represent MVBCH and the horse 
community in a positive light.  This month I want to 
send out a Kudo’s to: 

 
Tif Rodriguez – Tif has been a member of MVBCH since 2005, when she moved 
from Southern California.  She is an avid proponent of “Share the Trails” and what 
the Back Country Horsemen stand for. 
 
Tif is currently the President of the BCH-CO.  She has recently been appointed to 
the San Juan Resource Advisory Committee representing the interest area of 
Affected Public-At-Large.  Her appointment is for four years.  Tif’s name was 
submitted by the Regional Forester of the Rocky Mountain Region which led to her 
appointment by the Secretary of the US Department of Agriculture.  The website 
for this RAC is  https://www.fs.usda.gov/detail/sanjuan/home/?cid=stelprd3840378 

 
Tif has also been reappointed for another term of three years for Category 2, Wild 
Horse and Burro, for the BLM Southwest Resource Advisory Council.  That website 
is https://www.blm.gov/co/st/en/BLM _Resources/racs/swrac.html   
 
Thank you, Tif, for your continued support of the horse and representation of 
horsemen on our public lands! 
 

 
Please send in your article and pictures saluting our members for the support of 
the horse and their efforts in keeping trails open for all users. 
 
Editor 
Lynr1217@msn.com 
  

https://www.fs.usda.gov/detail/sanjuan/home/?cid=stelprd3840378
https://www.blm.gov/co/st/en/BLM%20_Resources/racs/swrac.html
mailto:Lynr1217@msn.com
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  McPhee Overlook Trail Seasonal Closures Begin December 1st 

  

DOLORES, CO, November 14, 2016 – Annual seasonal trail-use restrictions for the new McPhee 
Overlook Trail (FS Trail #155) will go into effect on Thursday, Dec. 1 to protect critical winter habitat 
for deer and elk.   
The one-mile section of the trail from Dolores to May Canyon will close annually to all public use from 
Dec. 1 to April 15. The more remote six-mile section of the trail between May Canyon and House 
Creek Campground will close annually from Dec. 1 to May 1.   
   
The seasonal closure was analyzed in the Boggy-Glade Travel Management Plan, as requested by 
Colorado Parks and Wildlife, an important partner of the Forest Service. When snow falls and 
temperatures plunge, deer and elk migrate down from the high country. Seasonal closures on critical 
winter range at lower elevations helps herds survive by offering forage, shelter from the elements, 
and protection from disturbance.      
Observing seasonal closures and finding other places to recreate are two of the most important things 
the public can do to help Colorado’s wildlife survive the winter.  When high-quality forage is scarce, 
herds must rely on stored fat reserves and are at the edge of starvation, often until late spring. Deer 
and elk disturbed by human activity, especially pregnant females, may not survive the stress of 
fleeing disturbances at such critical times.  
  
Signs announcing the seasonal closures are posted at trailheads in Dolores and House Creek 
Campground.  Closures will be enforced by Forest Service law enforcement.  Violators face fines up 
to $150. 
The non-motorized McPhee Overlook Trail is seven miles long and connects Dolores with House 
Creek Campground. The trail is open seasonally to non-motorized uses, including hiking, biking, and 
horseback riding.  
For more information, please contact the Dolores Ranger District at 970 882-7296.  

 
 

Greetings Members.  
 

A second public meeting for the Paths to Mesa Verde has been scheduled.  
 
I would encourage horse people to attend if you want to see horse access remain viable on this 

entire trail.  It's also vital for horse people to start advocating for keeping horses on trails in general, especially 
in planned rec areas closer to town.  New trails are being planned for Phil's World and the Aqueduct outside of 
Mancos, and there is a push to see separation of uses, i.e., bikes only on some trails, horses/hikers on others. 
It is important we are heard on these important issues! 
 
When:  Tuesday, January 31st 
Time:  6:00 to 8:00 p.m. 
Where:  Cortez Rec Center 
 
Thanks, 
Tif Rodriguez  
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Sell!  Sell!  Sell! 
It’s time to renew your ad and get new vendors’ ads for 2017! 

You can have your business card placed in our newsletter.  $15.00 for members and $25.00 for non-

members per year.  Tell your friends and associates. 

 

Have anything of a personal nature – tack, horse, saddles – to sell or find a home for?  Members can 

have your personal ad in our newsletter for free. 

Contact Lyn, Lynr1217@msn.com with your ad or business card.  
 

mailto:Lynr1217@msn.com
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Starvation Creek 9-27-16 
 

 
MVBCH MONTHLY CALENDAR 

 
Area Calendar 

  
March 16-18 – Four States Ag Expo – Montezuma County Fairgrounds 

  

 

 

Mesa Verde Back Country Horsemen  

Mission Statement  

1. To perpetuate the common sense use and enjoyment of horses in America’s back country and wilderness. 

2. To work to insure that public lands remain open to recreational stock use.  

3. To assist the various government and private agencies in their maintenance and management of said 

resource. 

4. To educate, encourage and solicit active participation in the wise use of the back country resource by 

horsemen and the general public commensurate with our heritage 

5. To foster and encourage individuals to join and participate in their local, State, and National Back 

Country Horsemen organization 

  

February 2017 

7th– Monthly Meeting – Elks, Hwy 

145, Cortez 7:00 pm 

21st– Board Meeting, SWHospital 

Conference room 6:30 

 

March 2017 

7th– Monthly Meeting – Elks, Hwy 

145, Cortez 7:00 pm 

21st– Board Meeting- SW Hospital 

Conference room 6:30 

 

April 2017 

4th – Monthly Meeting 

18th – Board Meeting – SW Hospital 

Conference room 6:30 

May 2017 

2nd – Monthly Meeting 

16th – Board Meeting, SW Hospital 

Conference room 6:30 

June 2017 

2nd/3rd – TACK SALE!! 

3rd/4th – Cross Cut Saw Class 

6th – Monthly Meeting 

20th – Board Meeting, SW Hospital 

Conference room 6:30 

July 2017 

4th – Monthly Meeting 

18th – Board Meeting, SW Hospital 

Conference room 6:30 

 

KEEP AN EYE ON THE 

WEB SITE! 
www.mesaverdehorsemen.com 
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Volunteer Hours reporting  
Please see below for what constitutes volunteer hours and remember to report them to our 

Volunteer Hours Coordinator Jan Gilbert, janssgilbert@gmail.com or on our web site 

www.mesaverdehorsemen.com 

 

 

MVBCH Volunteer Hours Reporting Card (Updated 2015) 

 
Project Name  _________________________________________________________________________    

Your Name  ___________________________________________________________________________ 

Date of Project ________________________________________________________________________  

Number of People Involved w/Names ______________________________________________________ 

Project Description/BLM/FS/Wilderness  ___________________________________________________   

Trail Work Hours:  Basic  __________; Skilled ___________; Recon__________ 

If Recon, what did you find?  What needs to be worked on?  Please report this to the Trail Committee Chairs:  

__________________________________________________________________________________________________

________________________________________________________________________ 

Areas of high weed infestation; what kind of weeds; location ___________________________________ 

_____________________________________________________________________________________ 

Trail Miles - Wilderness  ______________; Non-wilderness ______________ 

Education/LNT Hours __________; Public Meeting Hours  __________; Admin Service Hours _________ 

Travel Time  _____________________ 

Personal POV Miles (No Stock);   ________; Stock Hauling Miles ___________ 

Power Equipment Hours ___________; Heavy Equipment Hours _________________ 

Quantity of Stock ____________; Number Pack/Saddle Stock Days ____________ 

Donated Materials Value (Specify) _________________________________________________________ 

Other Contributions (Specify)  ____________________________________________________________ 

 

Guidelines: 

Skilled Labor:   Packing, carpentry, welding, bridge construction, teamster, surveying, blasting, operating heavy 

equipment, chainsaw work, crosscut saw work, etc. 

Trail Work:  Maintenance and construction not requiring skilled labor like brushing, cleaning, trash pickup, grubbing, 

water bars, shovel work. 

Education:  Hours spent for teaching Leave No Trace, or teaching packing, and travel time. 

Public Meetings:  Includes preparation and presentation time, in addition to travel time and mileage to and from the event. 

Trail Miles:  Miles ridden. 

Travel Time:  Actual time from home to project or event and return. 

Pack/Saddle Stock Example:  Include all days that animals are involved, even if they are not used - animals may be tied up 

in camp.  (If they were leased, you would pay for them whether you were using them or not.) 

Mileage:  Do not claim personal mileage in addition to stock hauling mileage for the same project. 

Donated Materials:  Food, posts and poles, nails, pipe, educational materials, trash bags. 

When you are on a ride and pick up litter, do trail work and/or interact with other trail users, this counts.  Any type of 

volunteer effort will make a difference and help us. 
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Names(s)________________________________________Occupation:______________________________ ___ 
 
Name(s)_________________________________________Occupation__________________________________ 
Mailing 
Address:____________________________________________________________________________________ 
 
Phone:___________________ Other:___________________ *E-mail:___________________________________ 
 
Referred By:  ______________________________________ (Please list how you heard of us!) 
 

*INCLUDING YOUR EMAIL HERE, GIVES YOUR CONSENT TO RECEIVE MVBCH EMAIL BLASTS, AS WELL AS 
YOUR CONSENT TO SEND IT TO OUR NATIONAL BCHA ORGANIZATION FOR THEIR MAILING LIST.  

 

Type of Membership (check):   ÄNew   ÄRenewal  

Ä  Individual $33   ÄFamily $38   ÄAssociate/Business $38    

ÄYouth $9 (under 18 accompanied by guardian/sponsor)  
 

(Memberships paid October-December include the rest of the current year & all of the next year) 
 

Please indicate the Committee/s you'd like to serve on:   Ä Education    Ä Fundraising Ä Membership 

        ÄSocial    Ä Trail Work   Ä Public Affairs  
 
Would you be willing to be the COMMITTEE CHAIR? ____Yes  
 
Please make checks payable to: MVBCH or Mesa Verde Back Country Horsemen  
Mail to: MVBCH, P.O. Box 812, Cortez, CO 81321 
 

LIABILITY RELEASE:  As per Colorado Revised Statute 13-21-119, an equine activity sponsor shall not be liable 
for an injury to or the death of a participant resulting from the inherent risks of equine activities. No participant or 
participant's representative shall make any claim against, maintain an action against, or recover from an equine 
activity sponsor or any other person for injury, loss, damage, or death of the participant resulting from any of the 
inherent risks of equine activities. I (We) release the Mesa Verde Back Country Horsemen, its officers, directors, 
members and agents of any and all liability which may arise as a result of injury to my (our) person or property 
that may be sustained in connection with the Chapter's activities.  

 
PHOTO RELEASE:  I (We) agree to the use of my (our) images taken at Chapter activities and events to be published in 
the monthly newsletter, on the web site, in Chapter scrapbooks and/or at any Chapter function.  

ÄYes  Ä No  
 
How do you prefer to receive your monthly newsletter (it’s more cost effective to use email!): 

Ä E-mail    Ä Postal   
****If you prefer U.S. Mail, there is an extra $5.00 charge to help with the cost of printing and postage****  
 
Signed:__________________________________________________________ Date:_______________________  
 
Signed:___________________________________________________________Date:______________________ 

 
Signed:___________________________________________________________Date:______________________ 

 
(All persons 18 years and older included in this membership form must sign this release 

Mesa Verde Back Country Horsemen 

2017 Membership Form 
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Mesa Verde Back Country Horsemen 

P.O. Box 812 

Cortez, CO  81321 

 

 

ADDRESS CORRECTION REQUESTED   

   


